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2008 was the first fully operational year for the NOAA Southeast Regional Climate Center located at UNC-Chapel Hill, with the technology branch at North Carolina State University. The SERCC Web site was modernized during the year, and functioned as a source of ACIS-based data and associated information.  Use of this information system increased slowly though the year, as did the number of individual requests answered by the Center.  Most requests came from the Carolinas, although in December Florida topped the list.  Throughout the year SERCC  responded to requests from the State Climatologists in the region, and  continued to send requests to individual SCOs whenever they were in a better position to respond Deputy Director Chip Konrad represented SERCC at the 2008 AASC Annual Meeting.

The Center organized and supported a meeting with all the State Climatologists in the region in Atlanta, GA,  April 14-15, 2008.  A major topic was the development of strategies for advancement of coordinated climate services throughout the region.  Specific actions are to be developed, with regular interactions scheduled.  Thanks to the participation of NCDC, a regular  monthly teleconference is now scheduled.  A feature of the teleconference is commonly a review of the weather and climate of the past month, the Center using the local information as part of its required monthly climate monitoring report which is transmitted to NCDC and eventually to the Department of Commerce.
The Climate Prediction Applications Science Workshop 2008 was sponsored by the Regional Center and held in Chapel Hill March 4 – 7, 2008.  Approximately 90 people attended.  In addition to the opportunity to raise the visibility of climate services, Regional and State, throughout the climate prediction community, there was a lively interchange of information and ideas.  
The Center has been charged by NOAA to serve as a focal point for activities linking climate, climate change and public health.  The Center is in the process of refining its ideas concerning a climate information clearinghouse to emphasize the climate-health links, concentrating on the southeast United States, but amenable to pertinent information  from anywhere on the globe. Center personnel attended several meetings, conferences and workshops in connection with the links, and is currently working with various groups to establish an agenda for the creation and provision of pertinent information.
During the year the Center also participated in meetings with the RISA’s in the region and with representatives of NIDIS, all involving the development of improved climate services. In addition Center personnel attended functions with  representatives of user groups in tourism, insurance, transport and horticulture.   The level of participation varied, but in all cases there was an opportunity to indicate the types of services offered by the Regional center and by the State Climate Offices in the region.
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